Brighton Area Schools

Health Advisory Committee

Thursday, January 18, 2018

BECC Boardroom

- 1. SHIFT Grant Update
- Safe SchoolsStudent Survey
- 3. 5th, 7th and HS Sex Education Materials Review
 - a. Reproductive Health
 - b. Videos
- 4. Cyberbullying/Social Media
 - a. Officer Parks' Presentation January 31, 2108
 - b. Newsletter/Facebook Blurb
- 5. Around the District
- 6. Next Meeting- March 15, 2018

BAS Health Advisory Committee

Minutes from Thursday, January 18, 2018

BECC Boardroom

Attendance: Chris Parks (BAS police liaison); Alicia Reid (BAS School Board); Kris Nelson (BHS Social Worker); Laura Kelly (parent/nurse); Mary Khunger (parent/MD); Sarah Tchoryk (Teacher); Maddie Shelton (BHS Student); Ken Stahl (BAS School Board); Kathy Malone (parent/Nurse/co-chair); (Arnella Park (BHS Health teacher); Nadine Clark (BHS teacher); Jen Decker (Bridge Counselor); Laura Willey (parent); Avarie Willey (BHS Student); Tracey Stacy (parent); Taylor Stacy (BHS Student); Ashley Duva (parent); Jennifer Sprys-Tellner (BHS Counselor); Henry Vecchioni (BAS Admin/co-chair)

- 1. SHIFT Grant Update MIPHY Survey
- 2. Safe Schools- January meeting was on Snow Day/cancelled

Student Survey

BHS student Taylor Stacy shared her survey she conducted for a research project. Her subject was "Sexual Assault/Sexual Harassment" She had 65 responses to her survey, of which 75% were female students.

Arnella Park shared she would use the survey with her current Health students as they recently had a 3-day presentation from LACASA on the subject. Will work with Safe schools sub-committee to identify an older target audience (11th grade? More males?), and add the question, "Did you take the health class at BHS with a BHS teacher?"

We will explore having Kayla Grant from LACASA present on Sexual Assault/Sexual Harassment to parents.

- 3. 5th, 7th and HS Sex Education Materials Review
 - a. Reproductive Health

 Committee agrees the curriculum is appropriate and meets the needs of the students.
 - b. Videos HS and 7th grade videos are age-appropriate and up to date. We will begin reviewing 5th grade videos. Both are dated and from the 1980's. The Aids video has inaccurate information being presented. Maltby staff will begin the process.

There is a concern about the JK-4 Health lessons that were identified and approved to be taught this year. Elementary teachers are having difficult time trying to fit the lessons

into the day with the other curriculum mandates, assessments and enrichment programs. Henry has agreed to explore moving some, or all, lessons to the PE teachers.

4. Cyberbullying/Social Media

- a. Officer Parks' Presentation January 31, 2018 Shared flyer
- b. Newsletter/Facebook Blurb

 Discussed blitzing the community via principal emails, Dr. Gray's Friday letter,
 newsletters and Facebook

5. Around the District

Dr. Gray has formed a Social/Emotional Task Force that has met two times., the last being January 17, 2018. They have created a resource guide for parents, a calendar of topics and events by buildings/levels throughout the district, and timelines. Next meeting is scheduled for February 21, 2018

6. Next Meeting- March 15, 2018